
TERRELL COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Public Hearing Minutes

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Application
May 4,2021

The Terrell County Board of Commissioners held a public hearing on May 4,2021
at 10:30 AM at the Terrell County Board of Commissioners' office. In attendance
were County Administrator - Ms. Davina Driver, Grant Writer - Ms. Barbara
Reddick from Southwest Georgia Regional Commission (RC), County Clerk,
Sandra O'Stean, County Commissioner Staff Member - Mechelle Miller and no
citizens were present for the hearing.

County Administrator called the meeting to order at 10:38 AM and Ms. Barbara
Reddick explained the purpose of the hearing is to obtain residents view on the
City's request to submit a CDBG application to the state to obtain funding for
sewer system improvements in a targeted area. In addition, Ms. Reddick explained
the CDBG program's local match requirements, program eligibility requirements
and eligible CDBG program grarrt amounts. Ms. Reddick explained the CDBG's
rating factors to determine scoring for each application. In more details, Ms.
Reddick discussed the door-to-doors survey documentation that is needed to
determine the low-to-moderate income count of the target area, Still Waters
Engineering was selection as engineering firm for this project. AIso, the Language
Access Plan requirements were discussed and a copy of the LAP data map from
DCA's website was reviewed that show 0.00% of the citizen speaks Spanish which
does not trigger the threshold to translated vital documents for the County. Ms.
Reddick concluded stating the grant application submission date is June 4,2021.

No questions and the hearing adjourned about 10:55 AM.

Respectively Submitted,

Sandra O'Stean, County Clerk


